
From: U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services [mailto:uscis@public.govdelivery.com]  

Sent: Thursday, September 22, 2016 8:59 AM 
To:  

Subject: USCIS Message: Updates to Filing Form N-400, Application for Naturalization 

 

Dear Stakeholder, 

  

We would like to share two important updates to filing Form N-400, Application for 

Naturalization, now that it is processed electronically. All applicants (except those who 

reside overseas): 

  

 No longer need to submit two passport-style photographs. We will capture their 

photographs when they appear at the Application Support Center (ASC) for 

their biometrics appointment. 

 Will be scheduled for a biometric service appointment at a local ASC for 

collection of their fingerprints, photographs and signature, regardless of their 

age. 

  

USCIS used to waive the fingerprint requirement for applicants 75 years or older, 

which meant they were not required to appear at an ASC. However, now that this form 

is processed electronically, those applicants do need to appear at an ASC. Our 

improved technology means we can capture fingerprints for applicants of all ages. This 

enhances our ability to confirm their identity and perform required background checks. 

We will update the form instructions, Policy Manual and Guide to Naturalization as 

soon as possible.  Applicants aged 75 and older do not have to pay the biometrics fee. 

  

All domestic USCIS facilities are accessible to individuals with disabilities. However, 

USCIS can make special arrangements to accommodate the needs of the elderly and 

applicants with disabilities, who are homebound or hospitalized.  This is known as 

homebound processing. Applicants who need to request an accommodation for their 

appointment can submit a service request online or call the National Customer Service 

Center (NCSC) at any time at 800-375-5283 (TDD: 800-767-1833).   

  

  

Remember that the wrong help can hurt! To learn information on protecting yourself 

against immigration services scams, visit our Avoid Scams webpage at 
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https://my.uscis.gov/helpcenter/article/what-is-homebound-processing
https://www.uscis.gov/tools/requesting-accommodations-disabilities
https://egov.uscis.gov/e-request/Intro.do


uscis.gov/avoidscams. This site contains information on common scams, form filing 

tips, how to find legal services and where to report immigration scams. 

  

Kind Regards, 

Public Engagement Division 

US Citizenship and Immigration Services 

 

  

Please do not reply to this message. Contact us at 

Public.Engagement@uscis.dhs.gov with any questions. 

To view a list of upcoming local and national engagements, please visit 

uscis.gov/outreach. 
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